
WINNEBAGO TOWNSHIP ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 

TUESDAY, APRIL 9, 2024 

7:00 P.M. 

WINNEBAGO TOWN HALL 

10147 Montague Rd. 

Winnebago, IL 61088 

 
Township Clerk, Sue Jansen, called the meeting to order   All joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Clerk Jansen asked for Nomination and Election of a Moderator.  Barry Palm nominated Ray 

Heeren to serve as moderator; seconded by Craig McClure.  Nominations were closed.  Motion 

was approved by a 3-1 vote. 

 

Clerk Jansen administered the Oath of Office to Moderator Heeren. 

 

Minutes of the 2023 Town Meeting were read.  Greg Hodges made a motion to approve the 

Minutes of the 2023 Town Meeting; seconded by Craig McClure.  All voted aye and the motion 

was approved. 

 

Moderator Heeren requested that Supervisor Hodges read the Annual Financial Statement of 

the Township.  Fofllowing the reading, Craig McClure made a motion to approve the Annual 

Financial Report for the year ending March 31, 2024; seconded by Aaron Rowley.  All voted aye 

and the motion was approved. 

 

Old Business 

Moderator Heeren requested a motion to set the date for the next Town Meeting as Tuesday, 

April 8, 2025.  Craig McClure made a motion to set the date of the next Twon Meeting as 

Tuesday, April 8, 2025; seconded by Dennis Cross.   All voted aye and the motion was approved. 

 

Moderator Heeren requested a motion to reaffirm that beginning with the term of the 2025 

election, Winnebago Township will contribute to an IRA or a 401K for the Road Commissioner.  

Greg Hodges made a motion that beginning with the term of the 2025 election, Winnebago 

Township will contribute to an IRA OR 401K for the Road Commissioner; seconded by Barry 

Palm.   All voted aye and the motion was approved. 

 

New Business 

Moderator Heeren requested a motion to purchase seven (7) acres of land directly north of the 

Winnebago Cemetery for cemetery expansion. 



 

Craig Mclure made a motion to purchase seven (7) acres of land directly north of the 

Winnebago Cemetery for cemetery expansion; seconded by Dennis Cross.  All voted aye and the 

motion was approved.   

 

Moderator Heeren requested a motion to donate $500 to Vet’s Roll.  Craig McClure made a 

motion to donate $500 to Vet’s Roll; seconded by Aaron Rowley.   All voted aye and the motion 

was approved.   

 

There being no further business Barry Palm made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded 

by Craig McClure.   All voted aye and the meeting was adjourned at 7:26 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

______________________   ________________________ 

Sue Jansen, Clerk   Ray Heeren, Moderator 

   

 

Approved:  April 8, 2025 

 

 

 

 


